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DATE: February 9, 2012 
BOARD MEETING DATE:        February 28, 2012 

SPECIAL NOTICE/HEARING: None 
VOTE REQUIRED: 4/5ths 

 
TO: 
 

Honorable Board of Supervisors 

FROM: 
 

Chris Flatmoe, CIO/Director of Information Services 

SUBJECT: 
 

Appropriation Transfer Request 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Adopt a Resolution approving an Appropriation Transfer Request in the amount of 
$55,000 from Network Reserves to the services and supplies budget in the Information 
Services Department (ISD). This funding will be used to acquire materials and pay for 
labor to install an additional Internet connection for the County. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The current Countywide Information Technology Strategic Plan (ITSP) recommends 
increasing our use of cloud-based technologies as well as providing additional services 
to County residents over the Internet. Both of these recommendations will require 
additional Internet bandwidth and additional network resiliency. Since Fiscal Year 2000-
01 The County has used a Statewide contract with AT&T, currently called Cal-Net II, to 
reduce the cost of Internet services.  
 
DISCUSSION: 
ISD staff, working with our vendor-partners, has developed a network design providing 
two distinct paths to the Internet ensuring continued Internet access in the event one of 
our Internet paths is interrupted. This network design also has a load-balancing effect by 
distributing our Internet traffic over multiple connections.  
 
With your Board’s support, ISD will install an Internet connection at the Health System 
campus that will work with the County’s current Internet connection located on the 
Redwood City campus. Installing an additional Internet connection on the Health System 
campus will provide the County with geographic diversity thereby further increasing our 
fault tolerance.  This additional Internet connection will be installed and active in the 
current Fiscal Year.  
 
 
 



 
 
By taking advantage of options in the current Cal-Net contract, the County can increase 
our Internet bandwidth while also reducing the monthly fee we currently pay AT&T for 
Internet services. This savings is achieved by moving some of the County’s smaller 
network connections spanning County campuses from older technology connections to 
newer technology connections based on fiber optic technology.  

Approval of this ATR contributes to the Shared Vision 2025 outcome of a Collaborative 
Community because it will provide all County Departments with the increased Internet 
bandwidth required to support additional Internet-based services.  

 
Performance Measure(s): 

Measure FY 2011-12 
Actual 

FY 2012-13 
Projected 

Amount of Internet bandwidth 
available  

100 Mega-bits 
per second 

200 Mega-bits 
per second 

 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
This will be a multi-year project. This Appropriation Transfer Request for $55,000 
provides funding for materials, ISD labor and vendor services to begin the project in the 
current Fiscal Year. The total cost for this project is approximately $125,000, and will be 
spread over multiple years.  Savings of approximately $1,000/month will be realized 
when the County moves its circuits to newer, fiber optic based technology. The costs to 
complete this project will be included in ISD’s Recommended budget for Fiscal Year 
2012-13.   
 






